County of Placer

WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

P.O. BOX 1466 ROSEVILLE, CA 95678

County Contact: Eric Goldman 916-787-8950



WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

Wednesday, April 13, 2011

A regular meeting of the West Placer Municipal Advisory Council was held on Wednesday, April 13, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. at the Creekview Ranch Middle School, Roseville, Ca.

- 1. Call to Order: Vice-Chairperson John Hottle called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.
- 2. Roll Call: Council members present: John Hottle, Darryl Osborne, and Walt Wyllie.

Council members absent: Claudette Mitchel Weismantel and Carolyn Riolo County staff present: Eric Goldman, District Director
Richard Roccucci, District I Planning Commissioner
Ken Grehm, Phil Vassion, Andrew Gaber, DPW
Diane Howe, Sec. MAC

- 3. Pledge of Allegiance: John Hottle led the Pledge
- 4. Approval of the Minutes of January 12, 2011. Walt Wyllie moved to approve the minutes as presented. Darryl seconded. Motion carried 3-0.
- 5. Approval of the Agenda: Darryl Osborne moved to approve the agenda with the postponement of Reorganization until a full board is present. Walt seconded. Motion carried 3-0
- 6. Public Comment: Diane Howe asked if there could be a follow up report on AB885 (Septic Tank State Regulations) sometime in the future from Public Health as this has now been revised by the State will be adopted sometime Spring of 2012.
- 7. Supervisor Report: Provided by Eric Goldman if Supervisor Duran unavailable. Eric presented that the Board of Supervisors is working on the County budget and has suspended the discretionary moneys that each Supervisor is allotted each year.
- 8. Public Safety:
 - A. County Sheriff's Department. None present.
 - B. Cal-Fire : None present
 - C. CHP: None present;
- 9. Information Items (non-action):
- a) Dry Creek Community Plan Update: Presented by Public Works. The review of transportation elements for the Dry Creek Area. Ken Grehm, Director of Public Works introduced staff members Phil

Vassion and Andrew Gaber and then proceeded to give a review of the past several years related to the Dry Creek Transportation Element revision. This is an update to the Dry Creek Community Plan which was developed in early 1990's and called for the closure of PFE Road. In the early 2000's the County and the MAC determined that street closure was not a great option and needed study. A traffic study has been done with various options, an EIR circulated and responded to, and the proposal of the transportation elements is a long term (30 year plan) giving the opportunity to set aside right of ways (land) as well as allows for requiring contributions from developers for future road development. The Dry Creek area is also very affected by external forces which required and were taken into consideration in the traffic study. Such forces would be Sacramento County and Roseville development. The staff provided several visuals for the community to view and discuss in a group walk around forum. Vice Chair Hottel allowed for a 20 minute break at this point toview/discuss items. The meeting was then called back to order and a few questions revolved around a potential bottleneck at Walerga and the Sac. County line as well as perceived noise and speed issues which were addressed in the EIR. There was concern as to the point (number of cars) that would generate widening of Walerga. DPW indicated this could be addressed in the document and would be around 35,000/40,000 daily.

The process now calls for the Transportation Element to be presented to the Board of Supervisors for approval.

10. Selection of MAC Chair, Vice Chair and Committees: Postponed

11. Committee Reports: None

12. Next Regular Meeting: The next regular meeting is Wednesday, May 11, 2011 at 7:00 pm

Adjourned: 8:29